Residents unite to oppose fifth HMO conversion on Botteville Road in Acocks Green
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Residents of Botteville Road in Acocks Green, Birmingham, are rallying against a planning application that proposes to convert a family home into a five-bedroom House in Multiple Occupation (HMO). The proposal has sparked significant local opposition, prompting concerns about the impact on the community's character and quality of life.
Councillor Roger Harmer, a member of the Liberal Democrats, has been vocal in his criticism of the planned conversion. He noted that a growing number of properties along Botteville Road have already been transformed into HMOs, leading to "issues with anti-social behaviour, parking difficulties and rubbish/fly-tipping". Councillor Harmer stated that he has received a dozen letters from local residents expressing their strong opposition to the application, fearing that it would further erode the family-oriented nature of the area.
Residents have until May 7 to submit their objections to the council before the application is reviewed. Harmer has pro-actively reached out to locals, highlighting their justified concerns regarding the rising number of multi-occupied properties. He remarked, "Botteville Road is only a short road and I have already had 12 residents get back to me, all objecting strongly to the application." He emphasised that the Council's imposed 10% limit on HMO applications has likely already been exceeded in the area.
The application itself comes from an owner who has struggled to sell the property, which has been vacant for some time. A Design and Access Statement submitted with the application outlines that the owner seeks to repurpose the existing six-bedroom layout into five en-suite bedsits. The proposed design includes an open-plan lounge, dining room, and kitchen, which the owner believes is "more than adequate for shared amenity services". Furthermore, the property has parking capacity for approximately six cars.
Community sentiment against the application has also been voiced on social media. Local resident Ali Rauf expressed frustration, stating, "Well please reject it, we don't need HMO in the area, it's only killing the area off." Another resident, Kelly Evans, added, "That road is quite unpleasant these days as it is. Please no more HMOs."
As local authorities prepare to review the planning application, the future of Botteville Road remains uncertain, with residents advocating for the preservation of its family-centric character against the backdrop of increasing demands for HMOs in the area.
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